
“Your Local Company” 

 

Village of Edon & Blakeslee Residents 
 
Oct. 5, 2018 
 
Regarding: Trash and Recycling Collection Services 
 
Dear Village Resident: 
 
Archbold Refuse Service is pleased to be the chosen provider for the Village of Edon & 
Blakeslee. Our locally owned and operated company has been in business since 1969 
and has experienced continued growth. Our goals include providing you with the highest 
quality of refuse and recycling collection services while remaining safe and 
environmentally conscious.  
 
Our office is open Monday through Friday from 8 a.m.-5 p.m. We are also available 
online at www.arsrefuse.com. We look forward to our new partnership with the village 
and will work diligently to provide you with superior customer service.  
 

1. Pickup will be on Friday. Each residential household will receive a 96-gallon cart 

for refuse and a 60-gallon cart with a yellow lid for recycling materials. Each 

household may place a cart full of refuse for weekly pickup and a cart full of 

recyclables on the 2nd and 4th Friday of the month for pickup. All items should fit 

inside the appropriate cart. Services will begin on Friday, Nov. 2nd. Please have 

your carts placed curbside no later than 7 a.m. the day of service. 

 

2. Carts will be delivered to the village October 27th. Carts will be placed curbside 

and should be placed by the resident on their property for the convenience of 

use. 

 

3. All carts will have an RFID chip assigned to each residence in the event of loss 

or theft. Please review cart placement guidelines below. 

 

4. ARS will bill the monthly fee to the village. This includes two (2) bulk pickups 

each year. Additional items including bulk pickup may be arranged and pre-paid 

by calling ARS. A list of acceptable bulk items is available on the village and ARS 

websites. 

 

5. The Holiday schedule is available on the ARS and village websites. 
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Please do not fill the cart to weight more than 100 lbs. Damaged Carts due to misuse or 
abuse will require a replacement fee. Carts reported as lost, stolen or criminally 
damaged will require a police report and action through the homeowner's insurance or 
renter's coverage. All Carts remain the property of ARS. 
 
 All Carts must be placed at the edge of the curb no later than 7 am on the day of 

collection. Carts must be placed with the lid opening facing the street and the 
handle facing opposite the street. 
 

 Clearance from side to side of the Cart shall be 4 feet.  
 

 Do Not place Carts in the street. 
 

 Do Not block drive or garage access of neighboring properties. 
 

 Do Not lean items against the Cart or place items on the lid of the Cart. 

 
Please contact ARS for additional questions and concerns. We are happy to assist you! 


